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September 28, 2011
The Honorable Larry Gossett 

Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Gossett:

As required by the 2011 Adopted Budget, Ordinance 16984, Section 48, P2, enclosed is a motion that provides for County Council review and adoption of a report demonstrating how the Department of Adult and Juvenile Detention (DAJD) reviewed and analyzed the following five areas: 1) optimal use of secure detention capacity, including cost-effective staffing models; 2) how other jurisdictions address declines or increases in secure detention population; 3) a review of the County’s secure detention classification system; 4) how other jurisdictions have successfully reduced jail operating costs; and 5) alternative fee-setting strategies for contract jail services.   

The report responds to one of six provisos to the 2011 Adopted Budget.  Of the six, three provisos (P1, P2 and P3) direct DAJD to study specific areas of its operations for potential cost reductions and efficiencies.  Throughout the year, DAJD has scrutinized its operations, including engaging outside experts to assist in looking for ways to update and streamline practices, particularly with regard to staffing intake, transfer and release (ITR) functions; and to the inmate classification system.  

The studies commissioned in response to the budget provisos have validated the soundness of DAJD’s operations in many respects, while also pointing the way toward improvements and efficiencies to be pursued.  The department has now begun to incorporate these multiple studies into a combined work plan that will set priorities and timelines for future implementation, in keeping with both the County Council’s intent behind the provisos and the Executive’s reform agenda.  The results of this work will form the basis for a future focus on operational efficiencies in jail services into 2012 and beyond. 
This response is divided into four subsections to address the proviso’s requests: 1) optimal use of secure detention and cost effective staffing models; 2) a review of peer jurisdictions’ practices related to managing changes in secure detention population and cost containment; 3) review of the County’s secure detention classification system; and 4) alternative fee-setting strategies.
The following summarizes DAJD’s work in each area:  
Optimal Use of Secure Detention and Cost-Effective Staffing Models
The department uses a variety of tools, including its new population forecast model, a housing utilization model and an operational staffing model that allow for regular monitoring of staffing and inmate population.  Through this monitoring, DAJD is able to effectively manage its facilities to minimize the number of units open to serve the population. 
Review of Peer Jurisdictions
The department feels that capacity management and cost reduction are fundamentally linked and, therefore, they are discussed together in this report.  The department conducted a number of in-depth interviews with jurisdictions of similar size and inmate population, and noted a number of practices used in other jurisdictions that could provide better stability in managing capacity and containing costs.  Most of these ideas require significant system-wide cooperation and a more advanced jail management system to implement in King County.  
Review of the County’s Secure Detention Classification System
The National Institute of Corrections (NIC) reviewed the department’s classification system and found no evidence of over-classification in the system.  They also found that the department is in need of a new jail management system in order to provide enhanced analytical and management capability.  A business case for a new jail management system has been developed.   
Alternative Fee-Setting Strategies
The department has re-negotiated its contracts for jail services, including a new approach to contracting, a new fee-setting methodology, and has helped developed a new regional Jail Advisory Group.   The new contract provides more predictability of fees, improved economies of scale and a cooperative future jail planning process.   The new ILA has been approved by Council and will take effect on January 1, 2012. 
Preparing the response to this proviso took more than 1,266 hours of staff time and an estimated $65,522.  
If you have any questions, please contact Department of Adult and Juvenile Detention Director Claudia Balducci, at 206-296-1268.

Sincerely,

Dow Constantine

King County Executive
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